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NEWSLETTER 
No. 23 ð 10th August, 2017 

 
 
 

 

If you need to contact the school or want an email forwarded on to a teacher, please email it to 
northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 

 
Important School Diary Dates - 2017 

 

Aug 11 Fri *Secret Life of Suitcases ð Preps to travel by Train and 1/2õs by Bus 

 16 Wed Restoring Northcote Primary Public Meeting ð 7-8.30pm  

 18 Fri *Prep Excursion to Arts Centre travelling by Bus 

 21 Mon Book Parade (see Page 5) 
 26 Sat Annual NPS Trivia Night 
 28 Mon Education Subcommittee meeting 
 29 Tue Out of School Hours Committee Meeting ð 2.30pm Staffroom 
   (Please let the school know if you would like to attend)  
   Environmental Subcommittee Meeting - 7pm Staffroom 
 

Sep 1 Fri *Prep Excursion to Scienceworks and Planetarium travelling by Bus 

 4 Mon Pupil Free day ð No School for Students 
 11 Mon Gr 3/4 Swimming Program Begins to 21/9 (not Fridays)  
 22 Fri End Term 3 ð 2.30 p.m. finish 
 
Oct 9 Mon Term 4 starts ð 9.00 a.m. 
 16-18 Mon-Wed Gr 1/2 camp (1 night away per class) 
 23 Mon Education Subcommittee meeting 
 24 Tue Out of School Hours Committee Meeting ð 2.30pm Staffroom 
   (Please let the school know if you would like to attend)  
   Environmental Subcommittee Meeting - 7pm Staffroom 
 26 Thu Whole School performance ð more news to come 
 31 Tue Whole School Photos and Grade 6 Graduation Photo 
   (please note change of date) 
 
Nov 7 Tue Melbourne Cup Holiday ð No School for Students 
 20 Mon Education Subcommittee meeting 
 21 Tue Out of School Hours Committee Meeting ð 2.30pm Staffroom 
   (Please let the school know if you would like to attend)  
   Environmental Subcommittee Meeting - 7pm Staffroom 
 
Dec 22 Fri Last day of School ð 1.30 p.m. finish 
 
   * Permission for these excursions can be ticked off in Compass 
 

 
 
 
 

mailto:northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Pupil of the Week 
(Assembly Item by Grade 5/6) 

 

 
Greetings é 
Student Achievement 
Actings next big little things ð Daniel OõNeill (6E) 

What an exciting experience for Daniel, in year 6, working with 
professional actors and a professional director on a new Australian 
play called ôLooking Glassõ.  Daniel is loving being in the play. He had 
his opening night last Thursday night and has also been involved in 
dress rehearsals with performances in the evenings.  Daniel alternates 
the role with another boy so that he doesnõt have to perform every 
night and can still attend school during the day. It is a two week run, 
so a total of 5 performances from each boy.  The only thing is that the 
play is best suited to audiences aged 15+ so the young actors have to 
sit in the wings with headphones on and either reading a book or 
playing on their ipads.  Congratulations Daniel, we are very proud of 
your achievement and wish you all the best for every performance.  See 
below for details of the play. 
 
Mother, Father and Child live their lives the way lives are lived until one 
day Child lies down on his stomach and refuses to get up. Written by 
Louris van de Geer and directed by Susie Dee, Looking Glass is a 
frightening portrait of a family stuck looking to the ôotherõ to define its 
ôselfõ. 

 
2018 Prep Enrolments 
Prep enrolments for 2018 are being finalised and welcome confirmation letters have been sent out to 
our new preps and families.  Information about the Ready, Set, Go Program and other key dates are part 
will be part of the welcome pack.  If you know someone who has a child who will commence Prep next 
year and is looking at our school but has not enrolled as yet, please encourage them to do so 
immediately as a priority.   
 
Parents who have siblings at our school 
If you have a child who will be ready to start Prep in 2018 and you havenõt enrolled them yet, please do 
so as a priority as this is the time of the year where planning is well underway for all of our 2018 Preppies.   
 
Many thanks to the Disco ôQueensõ 
What a wonderful afternoon and evening on Sunday 29th July, as our Prep to 2õs and then our 3õs to 6õs 
poured into the gates of the aftercare facility  to experience the school disco!  Cool and energetic dancing 
and behaviour was demonstrated by our students, and the parents too!!  
Many thanks to the parents who supported and organised the event, in particular to Bella, for making it 
such a safe and successful night. 
 

00J Stella D 12B Qilaavsuk V 34H Matou KQ 56E Peta V 

00L Sofia N 12G Jack R 34J Ella S 56N Alex M 

00W Zane L 12NK Archie N 34K Archie N 56P Isobel N 

  12S Harper W 34L Audrey C 56S Alyssa M-V 

  12T Ruby P   56T Luke C 
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Planning for 2018 - Moving out and leaving the school?  
Have your plans changed for next year?  If you are moving location and leaving our school, could you 
please contact the office (email the school) to let us know as soon as possible?  It is vital that we have 
accurate student numbers so we can confidently plan for our 2018 school year, and yes, it starts this time 
each year. 
 

Warm regards, 
Kerrie  
 

School Council News 
 

Restore NPS 
Come to the public meeting next Wednesday night to hear the latest update on our campaign to make 
the school even better.  The meeting is a great opportunity to ask questions, and see how you can 
contribute to our current building projects and the master plan for the school. 
 
Master Plan 
School council has decided to engage suitably qualified architects to undertake a wide reaching 
master planning process during 4th term this year.  The plan will establish a strategy for the next 5 to 
10 years for our buildings, facilities and future vision for the school. 
 
Archival materials 
As we plan for the future we are also very interested in showcasing the schoolôs history.  Council is 
seeking any archival material you may have such as school photographs, records or reports and any 
other memorabilia.  We can arrange to have copies made of anything too precious to donate. 
 
Grade 1/2 Camp 
School council approved plans for the Mt Evelyn camp in October.  It looks like being great fun and lots 
of new experiences in a very different learning environment. 
 
Grade 6 Graduation 
Thanks to parents Rochelle and Maria who attended our meeting last night to present the plan for the 
2017 celebration.  School council is very pleased to help mark this important milestone for our senior 
students. 
 
Parent Opinion Survey 
We would like to remind parents sampled for this yearôs survey to make sure you take the opportunity 
to provide some formal feedback to the school.  The survey is a way to highlight whatôs great about the 
school and to contribute your ideas for improvements.  Of course there are a range of other ways you 
can communicate with your childrenôs teachers and the school leadership.  We are always happy to 
hear your ideas. 
 
Sub-committees 
School council has a range of standing committees which explore in detail many of the key aspects of 
running and strengthening the school.  They are open to all members of the school community and are 
the best place to make a real difference.  Please look out for the dates of meetings at the top of each 
school newsletter.  More detail on the purpose and operations of each of the sub-committees is 
available on the school web site. 
 
 Ian Taylor     
School Council President 
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The BIG Show 

Work continues on developing the great ideas that the 
students have had in response to the theme of 
CHANGE. All year levels have now settled on what they 
plan to perform and the process now shifts from 
exploration of ideas to consolidating them into the 
performance pieces that each group will perform.  Last 
week, if you were at assembly, you would have seen 
the first work-on-progress showing of one part of the 
DǊŀŘŜ мκн ƎǊƻǳǇΩǎ ƛŘŜŀ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇƛŜŎŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴǎΧ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǇǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀǊŘ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ 
with their ideas about what happens if you change key 
elements in well-known fairytales, especially Hansel 
ŀƴŘ DǊŜǘŜƭΧ  ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ оκпΩǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
the idea of shadow puppetry as a way of looking at how 
transportation changes and the other half are using 
dance and song as a way of looking at ways we could 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ aŜŀƴǿƘƛƭŜΣ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘŜ рκсΩǎ ŀǊŜ 
developing two ideas; one will be part installation part 
performance looking at the idea of change from the old 

to the new, and the other will be a Bowie inspired response to ch, ch,changes  ƛƴ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΦ t[¦{Χ  to assist our 
ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻƳŜƴŀŘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΣ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ рκсΩǎ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
Changelings are developing strange and unusual characters who will guide you all from one place to the next. 
!b5 ¢I!¢Ω{ bh¢ ![[Χ  ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нс ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ŀōƻǳǘΦ 
Keep the date free. 

 

District Basketball  Round Robin  

On the 9th of August the year 5/6s got a chance to compete in the Basketball tournament at the Coburg 
basketball stadium.  

The Girls Northcote A team was 
confident. We started off the day playing 
Bell Primary School. We all were filled 
with energy and stamina as we sped 
down the court with the ball. All the girls 
were great with their shooting and our 
defence threatened all teams. We all had 
a great time playing together and we 
won the game 18 to 4. The next two 
games were with Holy Spirit and 
Fairfield. The girls Northcote A team had 
a great time playing both games but 
ended up losing to both teams with the 
scores of 8 to 4 with Holy Spirit, and 16 
to 0 with Fairfield. The Northcote teams 
were so supportive on the sidelines and 
all the teams tried their best at every 
game.  

By Gabi 
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The Boys A team played a game against Bell Primary first. Although we tried our hardest it was still not enough 
as we lost 18 ï 4. 

Next the Boys A team played again against Fairfield. It was really exciting. We hung on in the last minute and 
won by 1 point. It was the longest minute of my life. The scores were 14 ï 13 we won by a point.  

Finally the game we were waiting for, if we won by enough points we would be in the finals, but before we 
knew it they had beaten us by 18 points and the team was knocked out the competition and forced to watch 
our enemies win the round robin tournament.  

By Otteo 

The boys B teamôs first game was against the Thornbury A team. They were an amazing team and beat us by a 
lot but that still gave us confidence to win our other games. Our next game was against the St Maryôs A team. 
That game was a lot of fun and we played a lot better. In the end it was 0 -27 and we lost again. We had heaps 
of fun watching the other Nor thcote teams play until it was time for our third game. Our third game was against 
the Holy Spirit A team. This game was closer than all the others and our team played great. We ended up 
losing our last game too but we still had heaps of fun. The boys B te am may have lost their games but they 
were really fun and we had a great time throughout the whole day.    

By Baxter 

For the Girls B team, the other teams were very tall but we still tried really hard. We didnôt win any games but 
we werenôt thrashed. It was really fun and we communicated well and cheered each other on. 

By Elly 

 

 

  BOOK WEEK 21ND ς 25TH AUGUST  

Once again we are getting close to the exciting week where we celebrate our love of reading and books by 
dressing up and representing our favourite book characters. 

The theme for 2017 is: Escape to Everywhere! 

The Children’s Book Council of Australia has published a wonderful list of Australian contemporary authors for 
all ages that can be accessed on http://www.cbca.org.au/book-week-20167. 

Come dressed as one of the new popular characters or much loved ones from the past. It will be fun to guess 
who is who! 

On Monday 21nd morning assembly will be replaced by the very popular “BOOK PARADE”. Weather permitting 
this will take place on the ABC turf (Helen St. Side of the school). Plan B will be advised if it rains. 

Our school has many budding authors so come and celebrate our published Australian authors and our 
Australian authors of the future. 

 

 Trivia Night -  26th August  

The Trivia Night is only two weeks away and the event has almost sold out!   

We have some excellent raffle and silent auction items that will be selling on  the night 

so have your coins ready! The raffle tickets will range from $2 to $10 each and there's 

some great hampers on offer. 

Don't forget to get onto Trybooking and  order your pizzas at only $15 each! They'll be 

delivered to your table at 7:30pm . 
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https://www.trybooking.com/300832 

We appreciate your support with this and are looking forward to a 

successful (and fun) night!  Please email community.nps@gmail.com if you 

have any questions. 

 

Book your 2017 Trivia Night ticket s 

now!  https://www.trybooking.com/300832  

We'll be running a loud auction on the night of this beautiful artwork , 

generously donated by Charis White (Anderson and Lucia's mum). We're 

looking forward to a great night.   

 

 

 

Advertisements  

The Dept. of Education (DE&T) does not endorse the products & services of any private advertiser 

or notice contained in this newsletter.  No responsibility is accepted by the Dept. of Education (DE&T) 

or this school for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.  
 

https://www.trybooking.com/300832
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=KnBi3F5hB6BDTBPKycs30AVcxJ5FUr0S_rCnpf3KnN8LioeTzM_UCA..&URL=mailto%3acommunity.nps%40gmail.com
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=kWufOH1qhmuY4EIVInDEGXkWJIlAR8sUOcbOf3XPPLt0U7VN6s_UCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.trybooking.com%2f300832
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